
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ToƩenham Central School 
Encouraging all in the aim to BeƩer Our Best 

 

 

Week 11, Term 4 

Monday, 14th December, 2015  

Merilba Street 

ToƩenham, NSW 2873 

Phone: 02 68924006 

Fax: 02 68924159 

email: toƩenham‐c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Principal 

Mr Steve Garriock 

 

Assistant Principal 

Mrs Rose MarƟn 

 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

Mrs Sarah Lindsay 

 

P & C President 

Mr Rick BenneƩ 

 

We are on the internet 

www.toƩenham‐c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

Reminders 
 
Tuesday 15th 
MUFTI DAY 
Class parƟes 
 
Wednesday 16th 
PresentaƟon Ceremony 9.30am 
Last day for students 
 
Thursday 17th 

Staff Development Day 

 
 
THURSDAY 4TH FEBRUARY 2016 
‐ FIRST DAY BACK FOR STUDENTS 

‐ PRIMARY SPORT 
 
 
 

 

P & C MeeƟngs 

MeeƟngs are held every third            

Tuesday of the month in the school 

library starƟng at 7.30pm (Term 1 & 4) 

 

OUR CHRISTMAS ASSEMBLY 
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 Principal’s message 

As the school year comes to an end, I look back over 
all the events and acƟviƟes held throughout 2015 and 
I am quite amazed at what we have achieved together. 
It has certainly been a very busy and producƟve year. 

I would like to acknowledge and thank all parents and 
community members for the generous support that 
they have provided to ToƩenham Central School 
throughout 2015.   

Last Tuesday, we held ‘Discos’ for our infants and    
primary students. All students seemed to really enjoy 
themselves. There were quite a number students who 
proved that they are ‘naturally talented dancers’. All 
students enjoyed the dancing games and especially 
doing the ‘Limbo’. Great flexibility and agility was 
clearly on display. A really happy atmosphere                        
prevailed at both discos. My thanks go to all the                 
primary teachers who helped supervise, and to Mrs 
Lindsay who has once again proved her versaƟlity. 

I was again hearƟly overwhelmed to see so many                  
parents, grandparents and friends of the school at our 
Christmas Assembly last Friday. CongratulaƟons to all 
students who took part in their class’s performances. I 
thought all were fantasƟc, with singing and music                 
creaƟng a happy Christmas atmosphere. My thanks go  
to Mrs Smith, Mrs Baker and Mrs Adam for their work 
in preparing their classes for this assembly. 

I trust everyone enjoyed the photos from the Youth 
Club/Secondary Sydney excursion, and it seems that 
seeing me nearly drown made a lot of people really 
happy. My life actually did flash by my eyes! It was                   
especially pleasing to hear first‐hand from Chelsea 
Smith and Jack BenneƩ about their successful work 
experience at Hornsby. 

CongratulaƟons to all students who received Merit 
Awards at the assembly, and especially to all those 
who received Bronze, Silver, Gold. Special congratula‐
Ɵons to the  PlaƟnum Award winners: Madi Hopkins, 
Anneka Lees, Sarah Mills and Ashleigh Horsburgh. 

To complete our end of term/end of year celebraƟons, 
our PresentaƟon Ceremony will be on Wednesday, 16h  
December, commencing at 9.30am at the ToƩenham 
Memorial Hall. The PresentaƟon Ceremony is one of 
the most important funcƟons of the school year and is 
an opportunity for the ToƩenham Central School             
community to reflect upon and to celebrate the 

achievements and successes of the past year. It is               
important to note that all students must wear their 
best summer school uniform. I encourage everyone to 
aƩend this rewarding and enjoyable highlight of the 
school year. 

There is a muŌi‐day and Christmas class parƟes on 
Tuesday. All students have been asked to bring some 
party food &/or drinks. All students will also be taking 
part in ‘Secret Santa’ giŌ giving. 

This week we say farewell to one of our teaching staff, 
Mrs Susan Larkings. It is with sadness I formally                  
announce that Susan has accepted a transfer to     
Trangie Central School. Susan was appointed here in 
1997, replacing Mr Jonathan Phillips.  It is hard to sum 
up Susan’s nineteen year career at ToƩenham CS in a 
few lines here.  There is no doubt Susan has been a 
devoted and dedicated teacher, always wanƟng the 
best for all students. Susan has worked extremely 
hard, teaching Secondary Maths, Visual Arts and LOTE, 
as well as successfully coordinaƟng a variety of Maths 
courses, for Year 11 & 12 students in the Western               
Access Program.  In recent years she has taught 5.3 
Maths to Year 10 students in the other WAP schools, 
using our video conferencing equipment. Susan was 
able to form a good rapport with students, taking a 
genuine interest in them and inspiring them to extend 
themselves. Susan has been a strong advocate for                  
music and has moƟvated students to learn music and 
take part in performances. She has also given up many 
lunch Ɵmes to coach Signing Choir and Dance Groups 
with much success in eisteddfods over the past few 
years. Susan has made valuable contribuƟons in many 
other areas including her work as SRC Advisor and 
Year Advisor. I am sure everyone joins me in thanking 
Susan and wishing her all the very best in her new         
posiƟon at Trangie CS. 

Other changes to staffing include my planned long    
service leave in Term 1, 2016. Relieving Principal, Mrs 
Kym Orman, will be taking my place and comes with a 
wealth of experience. Also, Mr Russell Churcher has 
been appointed to TCS for 2016. Russell is a qualified 
Maths and Industrial Arts teacher, currently working at 
Melville HS at Kempsey. At this point I must thank Mrs 
Kim Williams for the truly excellent job she has done in 
teaching Technology and Industrial Arts subjects over 
the past two years.   

Better Our Best 



School news 
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Students return to school on Thursday, 4th                       
February, 2016. The school Swimming Carnival will be 
held on Friday, 5th of February. It is important that all 
students return permission notes this week, if they 
haven’t already done so. That is for both the swimming 
carnival and for Primary Sport, which will be at the pool 
on the first day of school. 
 
In conclusion, I would again like to pass on my thanks to 
everyone ‐ students, staff, parents and community 
members for making 2015 such an enjoyable and                  
successful year at ToƩenham Central School. Have a 
safe and peaceful holiday break.  

Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year! 
 
Steve Garriock 
 

 

 

 

Tomorrow is a mufti day and class 
parties will be held. Students will 

also be receiving their ‘Secret 
Santa’ gifts. Please remember to 
send gifts in with the recipient’s 

name on them. 

Class parties will be held at 
lunchtime. 

Year 2/3/4 and Year 5/6 DO NOT 
need to bring in any food, as they 

are cooking today, for their                
parties. 

K/1 need to bring only a very 
small plate of party food or a 

drink. NO chips please, as we have 
plenty left over from the discos 

last week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESENTATION CEREMONY 

Wednesday, 16th December 

ToƩenham War Memorial Hall 

9.30am 

Students must be in full school uniform. 

Unless a note has been sent in students will be  

expected to return to school once the 

ceremony has finished. 

  

 
 

 

 

Thank you to all the P&C dads (old and new): Rick 
BenneƩ, John Lindsay, Peter Baldwinson, Red                 
Lindsay, Greg Radford, Tony Baldwinson, Warren 
Cross, Bill Berryman, Alan Jarvis, Luke LoŌus and 
Darrin Cassidy,  who completed the construcƟon 
and erecƟon of the new shade area in the                   
secondary quadrangle last week. Shade cloth will be 
aƩached during the holidays and paving laid. The 
area will be ready for use next year. 
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School news 

SECONDARY REQUIREMENTS 

A list of requirements for secondary                     
students for 2016 has been included in the 
newsleƩer. 

 

Photos from the primary disco last week :‐ 

Better Our Best 

CANTEEN  
The canteen will be closed on the last day of term, 

Wednesday, 16th, December. 

K/1/2   

Harry Chase    James O’Brien 

Matilda Anderson  Lily Horsburgh 

Henry Baldwinson 

 

2/3/4           

Bree Adam (2)  Jessica Mills 

Caitlin Adam (2)  Samantha Harley 

Kaleb Miller    Jessica Lindsay 

 

 

5/6   

Stewart Jarvis   Isabelle Lindsay 

Chloe Harley    Claire Barbary 

Thomas Brennan  Jacob Loftus 

 

 Secondary 

Faith Miller    Josh Wilson (2) 

Tommy Shanks  Rebecca Smith 

Jeanne Hardy   Alexandra Lindsay (3) 

Michelle Harding (2) 

Merit cerƟficates 
Congratulations to the following students who received merit certificates at assembly on Friday. 
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School calendar         

 
 MONDAY   TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY 

WEEK 

ͱͱ 

ͱʹ 
SRC Luncheon 

ͱ͵ 
Mufti day 
Class parties 
P & C meeting TBC 

ͱͶ 
PRESENTATION                
CEREMONY ͹.ͳͰ AM 
 
STUDENTS LAST DAY 
FOR ͲͰͱ͵ 

ͱͷ 
Staff development 
day 

ͱ͸ 
 

     Term 4, 2015  

 
 MONDAY   TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY 

WEEK 

ͱ 

Ͳ͵ 

 

ͲͶ 

Australia Day 

Ͳͷ  Ͳ͸  Ͳ͹ 

WEEK 

Ͳ 

ͱ  Ͳ 

 

Staff Development 
Day 

ͳ 

 
Staff Development 
Day 

ʹ 

Students begin 
school for ͲͰͱͶ 

͵ 

School swimming 
carnival 

WEEK 

ͳ 

͸  ͹  ͱͰ  ͱͱ 

 

ͱͲ 

HEAT WEEK 

     Term 1, 2016  

Students begin the 2016 school year on Thursday, 4th February. 
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Sport news 

SECONDARY SPORT 

This Wednesday  for those students who are 
at school we will be walking to the pool at 
1pm. The students will be able to either                  
purchase their lunch from the café or pool or 
bring their own lunch. We will either have 
lunch in the café, park or at the pool. The                 
students will return to school to go home on 
buses. 
 
SWIMMING NOMINATION FORMS 

NominaƟon forms have been sent home for 
the swimming carnival next year. These need 
to be returned this week. For those parents 
with 8 year old children in Year 2 it is easier to 
complete the nominaƟon form now and send 
it in then see how they go over the holidays. If 
you feel your child cannot swim in the carnival 
they can be taken out at the beginning of next 
year.  

 

SPORT NOTES 

Sport notes for both Primary and Secondary 
need to be returned this week. 

 

Primary Sport 

A reminder that the first 
day back in 2016 is   

Thursday, 4th February. 
Primary students will be 
going to the pool for 

sport. 

Better Our Best 

 

YOUR SAY 

You are encouraged to use this space to give us 
any feedback on things which you feel you need 
to:  congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let 
us know what you think of the newsleƩer format, 
make a  suggesƟon or  request. 
________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________ 

Signed: _________________________________ 
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The staff and students would like to wish everyone 
a very  Merry Christmas and a healthy, safe and 

Happy New Year. 


